





FL2-O Monthly Gatherings Every 2nd Wednesday Southern Pig & Cattle Restaurant 2585 SE Federal Highway, Stuart, FL Dinner 5:00 - Meet 6:00



Chapter Directors 772.349.8482 David Morris & Terry Henderson



dwm8228@gmail.com

The FL2-O Team

Joe Trotta – Treasure

John DuBose – Ride Coordinator

Jim Rich – Asst. Ride Coordinator

Sandy Pisano – Spirit Team

Percy Comstock – 50/50

Tech – Herb "Metalflake" Jebb

John DuBose – Newsletter Editor

fl2o.org

Assistant Chapter Directors Chapter Safety/Webmaster Doug and Donna Goethel



1ringo@comcast.net

Important November Dates



December Birthday

Herb "Metalflake" Jebb 12/2 Joe Pisano 12/7 Ted Daniels 12/7 Carma Steigmeier 12/30



December Anniversaries

Jim & Marilyn Rich 12/20 John & Peggy DuBose 12/27

by Chapter Directors David Morris and Terry Henderson



We are entering the busy season for all of us. There are lots of holidays and the New Year is fast approaching. We have again planned a trip to Barcelona, Spain. This will be our third attempt to see the amazing city of Barcelona with all of its iconic Gaudi architectural marvels including the Basilica de Segrada Familia and Park Gruell. Our first attempt to travel to Barcelona was back in 2018, but our plans were canceled due to a cruise ship mishap and then our second attempt in 2020 ended with the terrible Covid pandemic. They say that the third time is a charm, so we are hoping for a safe and fun-filled trip to the historic city of Barcelona followed by a 13-day transatlantic cruise to Fort

Lauderdale. Since we won't be here for the Nov. Gathering, we want to thank Doug and Donna for taking over in our absence.

FL2-O Christmas Party - Holly Jolly Christmas

When: December 4, 2024 (Wednesday)

Where: Florida Club - 9005 Old Royal Drive, Stuart

Time: Cocktail Hour (Cash Bar) at 5 Dinner at 6

Dinner: Italian Buffet



Gift Exchange: Each guest brings creatively wrapped "gift card" in the amount of \$10.00 or a wrapped gift with a \$10.00 value. The choice is yours.

NOVEMBER GATHERING

Wow, 28 members and a guest came together for a great November Gathering at the Southern Pig and Cattle. ACD Doug did an excellent job of presiding over the evening while CD's Dave and Terry were lounging in Barcelona, Spain. Bill and Cheryl Smith joined us, and Bill reviewed the upcoming rallies and rendezvous. I lost track, but he covered all the coming events through 2099. Newsletter editor John DuBose always includes this information in the monthly newsletter.

Sandy Pisano covered the information about the upcoming Christmas Party on December 4th, and said an announcement would be forthcoming about a Spirit Team meeting in January.

John DuBose told what a great time he and Peggy, along with Joe and Sandy, had at the ride-in to Dixie Crossroads with about 80 attendees. John also mentioned that now that the weather is improving, he would be sending out information on any upcoming rides. A brewing tropical storm may put the rides off for another week or so.

Joe Trotta mentioned a new travel system that may be going into effect in the near future. It is called ETIAS, the European Travel and Information and Authorization System. All you need to know about it is IT ONLY APPLIES TO VISA EXEMPT PERSONS. 99.9% of the people I know, me included, are not Visa exempt so you carry your passport when you leave the country, and you get a Visa if your destination requires it.

I would be remiss if I did not mention what a great job the staff at the Southern P & C did in accommodating and serving 29 people, many thanks to them.



Thanks to Jim Rich for the pictures and gathering report

EWMA Florida District Ride-in to Dixie Crossroads - Titusville

Assistant District Directors Harry & Lynn Anderson – Saturday, November 9, 2024

FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders Recap: Joe and Sandy Pisano rode their trike to Titusville. They ended up riding by themselves because part of I-95 was closed down. Their ride was challenged with some rain showers along the way, they traveled 257 miles. John and Peggy DuBose left from Okeechobee in Peggy's Honda CRV and took a westerly route missing all but eight miles of I-95.

The Florida District had a great turn-out, Peggy counted 80 plus in attendance. Sandy Pisano won the district raffle ticket drawing winning 90 tickets. John DuBose won one of the 50/50 pockets \$50.00.







EWMA Florida District Director's Fred and Karen Kennedy from Pensacola made the long journey and made the rounds with all the tables. Fred reminded everyone to make sure and get your hotel room and registration in for the District Gathering. Also make sure to sign-up for 1st Ride of the Year "Shrimp-R-Us". Geno and Kathie Jette Assistant Directors from the Orange Park area helped out with money. Ed Carr Assistant District Director from the Palm Coast area. Bill and Cheryl Smith EWMA Vice President – Benefits & Services went over upcoming rallies, so please use the EWMA website and check out the dates and sign-up.

A BIG THANKS goes out to: Harry and Lynn Anderson for putting together this event!





Note from Chapter Ride Coordinator John DuBose: Jim Rich Assistant Ride Coordinator and I will be planning FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders rides for the season. Please look for Jim's emails listing times and location. It's always nice if you RSVP so we have a head count for restaurants. We're looking forward to riding with you. A couple of notes: we always plan a pre-ride meeting before <u>KSU</u> (Kick-Stands-UP), full tank of gas and empty blander.



FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders

Ride Coordinator - John DuBose

772.971.8389 dubosej@comcast.net

Assistant Ride Coordinator - Jim Rich

561.748.9710 richtrader3@gmail.com

FL2-O Riding Season is here...



keep an eye out for Rides with Jim's emails

Tuesday, October 22nd	Luch Ride - Boonies in Loxahatchee (9 Riders)	Leads Jim & John
Monday, October 28 th	Lunch Ride – Cowpokes in Sebring (4 Riders)	Leads John & Jim
Saturday, Nov 9, 2024	FL District Ride-in Dixie Crossroads in Titusville	Joe/Sandy & Johe/Peggy
Thursday, November 21	Crabby Dockside at Fort Pierce Marina (6 Riders)	Leads John & Jim
Monday, November 25	Lake Placid – Jaxson's Restaurant (7 Ridrs)	Leads John & Jim

FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY AND RIDING

Thanks ~ To everyone who wrote an article or pictures for this month's Newsletter: Dave Morris, Terry Henderson, Jim Rich, John DuBose and Dominick & Diane DeSiato

Everyone is encouraged to submit relevant articles by the 25th of the month! To John DuBose, Newsletter Editor - FL2oRoadCaptain@comcast.net

I'm looking for pictures of rides, trips, new accessories/bikes with a quote.

FLORIDA DISTRICT GATHERING OF FRIENDS FOR FUN MARCH 13 - 15, 2025

I plan on riding to Gainesville for the rally on Wednesday,
March 12, 2025. We will be riding mostly back roads... of course
there will be some traffic in areas. If you'd like to ride with me,
make sure to get your hotel reservation for Wednesday, March 12.

John DuBose FL2-O Ride Coordinator



FL2-O Stuart – Treasure Coast Riders https://fl2o.org/



Assistant Chapter Director and Webmaster

Donna Goethel

has added to the FL2-O

Webpage.



- Ride Reports (New)
- More Tab: Pictures, Newsletters, Contact Us, Become a Member of EWMA, Store (Shirts), Ride Information/Planning

PLEASE TAKE TIME TO CHECK-OUT AND USE THE WEBPAGE.



Future Communication FL2-O

- 1. Please use FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders webpage: fl2o.org
- Pictures will also be posted on Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association Webpage
 https://www.ewma-world.org/
 Pictures are under Members Resources Photo Albums
- 3. Email communication will be done by Jim Rich Assistant Ride Coordinator richtrader3@gmail.com Please make sure you're on his mailing list!

Cowpokes Watering Hole Ride - Sebring

Leads: John DuBose & Jim Rich - Monday, October 28, 2024

FL2-O Tresure Coast Riders had a small group out for today's ride. Weather was nice but windy on the way home.



Riders: Leads John DuBose – Jim Rich – Tail was Bob Steigmeier. FL2-H Rick Broadway met us at Cowpokes. We all had a good meal and plenty to eat. On the way home we went around Lake Jackson then Arbuckle Road into Lorida then 98 into Okeechobee and home. Road Captain Jim Rich's Honda Rebel went the furthest at 227 miles.



Cowpokes – John DuBose – Jim Rich – Bob Steigmeier – Rick Broadway FL2-H Wauchula





2025 Florida District Raffle Tickets
District Raffle Tickets are in.
Get your tickets now!

Drawing at the Florida District Gathering

March 15, 2025



Ride Report: FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders – Thursday, November 21, 2024

Crabby Dockside at Fort Pierce Marina

Road Captains: John DuBose and Jim Rich had a good turn-out, Greg Comstock, Willard Hackett and Ted and Beth Daniels all enjoyed our ride to Fort Pierce. It was a bright sunny ride on AIA. Lunch at Crabby Dockside overlooking the Fort Pierce Marina is always good. My Big Red went 125 miles. Jim's Rebel went 111 miles.









Ted & Beth were on their Gold Wing Trike they purchased. Ted had spent a few months rebuilding everything. Their maiden ride went well.

Ride Report - FL2-O Treasure Coast Riders - Lake Placid Ride

Lunch at Jaxson's Restaurant - Monday, November 25, 2025

We had a beautiful day for a ride. Willard brought Wanda along for a ride. The best news he brought Don Valdois who has a Gold Wing Trike, Road Smith and lives in his development. Don is a long-time rider and Willard gave Don a EWMA membership application

The ride took us across Hwy 98 and onto Hwy 66 then we turned off heading on the backroads into Lake Placid. We followed the sand ridge until we ran into Lake June and followed it around to Jaxson's where we had good service and great food. After lunch we followed Hwy 17 into the Lake Placid to check-out the Murals, since Lake Placid is know for Murals with over 40. We headed across 623 which takes you through the Caladium fields. If you'd like to see some of the Murals or Caladiums, click on the Chamber of Commerce webpage below.





https://www.lpfla.com/

Riders: Lead John DuBose, Willard and Wanda Hackett, Don Valdois, Ted and Beth Daniels and Tail Jim Rich. Jim lives in Jupiter and his Rebel went the farthest today at 220 miles.





TIRE PRESSURE

by Jim Rich

There was an excellent article in the EWMA October issue of the On-the-Fly magazine about tire pressure and how temperatures affect the pressure. I also wrote an article on tire pressures a while back, but there is still some confusion about the manufactures terminology about checking the pressure when the tire is "cold." Don't they know that there is no such thing as "cold" in south Florida? What do they expect you to do; put the tires in the refrigerator before checking the pressure? The proper terminology is "ambient" temperature. If the outside temperature is 90 degrees and you have not ridden or driven the vehicle in the



last several hours, then that is when you set the tires to the specified pressure. The same is true if you are in northern Maine and the ambient temperature is 40 degrees. I won't repeat my previous cautions about too much or too little pressure, just be sure to check your tires regularly and ride safe.





Dan GW Tech - Don Service Manager - Mike Owner

Check out *Treasure Coast Honda – Kawasaki* in Fort Pierce.

Don Gehring Service Manager will do his best to meet your needs.



October 24, 2024

Re: STOP SALE NOTICE: 2018 - 2021 GL1800 GOLDWING SAFETY RECALL

Dear Honda Dealer:

Honda is issuing a STOP SALE NOTICE on CERTAIN 2018 - 2021 GL1800 Goldwing motorcycles to replace the primary drive gear bolt. Due to a manufacturing defect, the primary drive bolt may fail during use and cause the engine to stall while riding, increasing the risk of a crash or injury.

Effective immediately, you MUST NOT SELL any affected NEW or USED 2018 - 2021 GL1800 Goldwing motorcycle until it is repaired, according to the associated Service Bulletin.

AFFECTED UNITS

CERTAIN NEW or USED 2018 - 2021 GL1800 Goldwing motorcycles:

- To search for applicable updates or recalls on a specific unit, you MUST use Unit Information on iN.
- To manage your affected inventory, use your dealer eResponsibility Report on iN.

SERVICE BULLETIN

Service Bulletin: GL1800 #29, which includes all the information relating to this Safety Recall, is expected to be issued in November 2024.

PARTS INFORMATION

The parts needed for the repair can be ordered according to the instructions in the forthcoming Service Bulletin.

CUSTOMER NOTIFICATION

American Honda intends to mail customer letters to all owners of affected 2018 - 2021 GL1800 Goldwing motorcycles in January 2025. The letter will inform customers that their motorcycle may be affected by a safety-related defect and advise them to make an appointment with an authorized Honda dealer for repair.

Make sure all departments in your dealership are aware of this Safety Recall.

If you have questions, please contact AHM TechLine through TechLine Connect on iN.

Sincerely,

American Honda Motor Co., Inc.

Powersports Division

MTB 55270 (1024)



December, 2024 Florida District Safety/Ride Coordinators Safety Article

Enough Said About Noise

I am speaking about motorcycle exhaust noise, "Loud Pipes", "Rolling Thunder", or any of several other ways to describe loud motorcycles. I do not really want to get into a debate as to the legal aspects of loud pipes as it pertains to Florida Law. But it is my responsibility just to give you accurate legal safety information. What you do with it is up to you. So just as a reminder, or something new to some, FSS 316.293(5)(b) states that the exhaust system of any motor vehicle (which includes motorcycles) is not to be modified to be any louder than how it was originally manufactured. As you can see that would include most of the modifications a lot of motorcyclists do to their bikes. A decibel meter is not required for proof under that statute.

So why do I bring up this subject? It isn't the noise I question. It is the reasoning some have behind the noise. "Loud Pipes Saves Lives" is a statement often heard to justify the noise. This statement is totally untrue and that attitude might actually contribute to a crash. If you are properly trained for riding a motorcycle you must learn to ride as if you are invisible to survive. You are taught to look ahead (and behind), plan ahead, formulate a strategy in case some car violates your right-of-way. Have possible escape paths in mind should a car move into your space. Choose a lane position to make sure you are being seen the best by approaching cars.

The problem with the "Loud Pipes Saves Lives Mentality" is that those riders think because they are making all that noise, approaching cars will part for them like Moses parting the Red Sea. Therefore, they do none of the defensive strategies I had previous described. As a retired Motorcycle Crash Investigator, I can testify to the fact that I probably saw more motorcycle with loud pipes go down than quiet motorcycles. The riders of the quiet motorcycle are using safe riding practices for protection. Extra lights up front, bright clothing, and a set of loud horns would be of more benefit. All that noise from a loud exhaust system is pointing behind you. The cars that we are most likely to collide are approaching from the opposite direction which usually turn left in front of you at an intersection. There windows are up, the A/C is on, there stereo is playing or they are talking on the phone. They do not hear all your glorious noise. Some riders often say "Yea, but when I am making all that noise no one will change lanes into me". That sounds good, but can you back it with statistics? The answer is there no statistics to support that statement. Very few motorcycles get hit by cars changing lanes into them. Maybe the rest of the guys with the quiet pipes learned how to anticipate a possible improper lane change and learned how to swerve to avoid getting hit. Maybe a

set of extra loud horns would serve you much better than a set of loud pipes. Most stock motorcycle horns are inadequate. After market horns are easily available. I recommend at least a pair of 110 decibel horns. I have a set of 130 decibel horns on my motorcycle.

Let me give you an example of what I am talking about as to the effect of loud exhaust. I often go to the Mac Dill Air Force Base Air Fest. During the Blue Angels air show one of the tricks, they like to play on you is for you to focus on 5 jets flying in front of you. The 6th jet had peeled off and circled around behind the crowd. The approaching single jet flies low and suddenly passes over the crowd's heads startling all of them. No one heard it coming. I think that F18 is a little louder than a motorcycle yet no one heard it until it passed. I think you get the point.

So, in conclusion: Make all the noise you want. That is obviously your choice. Just don't think the noise is making your ride any safer.

Ride Safe! Dominick and Diane



Blue Angles F18 Hornet



Region A



http://www.ewm-world.org



http://www.ewma-f	lorid	a.org/

Anita Arklie			
Founder/CEO of EWMA			
Bill & Cheryl Smith			
VP of Membership Benefits			
EWMA			

Bruce Beeman
Founder/COO of EWMA
Fred & Karen Kennedy
Florida Director

Bob & Nan Shrader President of EWMA Jim & Sue Jackson Region A

Easiest way to join – Go to the EWMA Website and Click on JOIN: http://www.ewm-world.org

	FLYERS ON FLOIDA WEB SITE	
	http://www.ewma-florida.org	
January 1, 2025	1st Ride of the Year – Shrimp "R" Us & More	Welka, FL
March 13 – 15, 2025	Florida District Gathering "Roaring 20's"	Gainesville, Beach, FL
April 24 – 26, 2025	Tennessee District Rally "America the Beautiful"	Johnson City, TN
May 15 – 17, 2025	South Carolina District Rally "Salute to the Troops"	Newberry, SC
June 6 – 7, 2025	Georgia District Rally – "Beach Blash"	Helena, GA
June 26 – 28, 2025	Alabama District Rally – "Roaring 20's"	Sheffield, AL
August 28 – 30, 2025	EWMA 3 rd Annual Rendezvous	Fort Smith, AR

FLORIDA DISTRICT GATHERING OF FRIENDS FOR FUN

MARCH 13 - 15, 2025





1st Ride of the Year January 1, 2025 SHRIMP "R" US & More



765 3rd Avenue Welaka, FL Are you ready to feast and frolic with your friends?

The Annual 1st Ride of the Year is just around the corner and we want YOU to be there!

We're ordering a spread that'll make your taste buds dance, so we need to know if you're in!

RSVP and prepay now to secure your spot at the table. Get your registration in by December 21st, 2024!

Your Armband will be waiting for you!

Trust us; you won't want to miss out on this scrumptious soirée!

Price: \$30.00 per person ALL You Can Eat Buffet

Time: Lunch begins at 12:00pm

What are we eating? Shrimp: fried, grilled, steamed, garlic baked chicken, red potatoes, fritters, coleslaw, salad with dressing, 1 drink and 1 dessert

Check Payable to: EWMA Florida District Mail Check to: Pat VanLengen 1654 White Arrow Drive Dover, FL 33527

Any Questions call ADD Harry Anderson 321-693-8703

	Please Print		
Name:		#	x \$30.00
Email:			
Cell Phone:			
	Total Due:		

FLORIDA DISTRICT GATHERING OF FRIENDS FOR FUN MARCH 13 - 15, 2025

Same GREAT Venue as in 2024

The Florida District Team is happy and pleased to announce that we are going back to the Best Western Gateway Grand Hotel in Gainesville, FL for our 2025 Gathering of Friends for FUN. The dates for 2025 is March 13 - 15, 2025.

Over the coming weeks, much more information will be available on this webpage regarding schedule, contests, rides and much more! In the meantime, please consider submitting your registration as soon as possible. Having a good idea of the number of attendees we will have helps us immensely. A copy of the registration flyer is available below. Additionally, please book your room at the Best Western. For your convenience, a link to the hotel booking is also available below.

More information will be available over the coming weeks!

Click on the image below to download a Rally Flyer





If you call the hotel to book your reservation, be sure and use this Group Code: EWMA25

Attention Campers!

Camping is available at three nearby locations!

Travelers Campground - 11 miles away
17701 April Blvd, Alachua
10% off of the standard rate
Use link https://www.travelerscampground.com/booking/
Enter the name Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association

High Springs RV Resort - 15 miles away 24004 Old Bellamy Rd, High Springs \$5.00 off the regular nightly rate Use name Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association

Paynes Prairie Preserve State Park - 16 miles away
Tent sites only available
50% discount for Florida Residents over 65

Riders Name			EWMA Member #			
Riders or Co-Riders Name (circle one)			EWMA Member #			
		S	treet Addr	ess, City, Stat	e 8	& Zip Code
Phone #				Email Ad	dre	ess
Chapter		Chap	oter Positio	on District	or	r Team EWMA Position
I/We agree to hold harmless Florida District, co-sponsoring organizations and any property owners for any loss or injury to self or property in which I/we may become involved because of participation in this rally. I/we have read this waiver and acknowledge with signature(s) below:				pecome involved because of participation		
Signa	ture				S	Signature
Date:			Is this	s your first-tim	e at	ttending the Florida Rally? Yes No
Member Regist	ration			\$35.00	x	=
Non-Member R		ation				=
Under 12 (Dinn	er on 1	Thursday	extra, See b			=
Sit Down Dinne				\$30.00	X	=
**Fully Register Dinner choices				idee:		
Pineapple Sear	ed Chio	ken, Sea	red Mahi M	ahi, Manicotti	w/	,
red sauce or sp	inach d	ream sau	uce (pick on	e)		
		T	icket Sales			
\$5,000 Raffle (8	Book o	f 10)		\$10.00	X	=
Daily 50 / 50 Thursday (Strip of 10)				=		
Daily 50 / 50 Friday (Strip of 10)				=		
Grand 50 / 25 /						=
Grand Prize (St	rip of 1	.0)		\$ 5.00	X	=
PRE-ORDER ONLY SHIRT SALES						
Polo Shirt	S	M L	XL	\$22.00	X	=
Polo Shirt	XXL	XXXL	XXXXL	\$25.00	X	=_
T-Shirt	S	M L	XL	\$18.00	X	=
T-Shirt	XXL	XXXL	XXXXL	\$20.00	X	=
Long Sleeve	S	M L	XL	\$20.00	X	=
Long Sleeve	XXL	XXXL	XXXXL	\$22.00	X	=
				TOTAL ENCLO	SE	ED (US Dollars Only) \$
	RA	LLY SHIF	RTS NOT A	VAILABLE ON	SI	TE—PRE-ORDER ONLY

Florida District Rally March 13—15, 2025 Opens daily at 9:00am

Florida District Directors

Fred & Karen Kennedy (850)-232-0365

FIRST AID/CPR CLASS OFFERED

Wednesday 03-12-2025—11am - 5pm Limit 20 people Must be Fully Registered FL EWMA MEMBERS \$25.00 (returned upon completion) NON-FLORIDA EWMA MEMBERS \$35.00 SEPARATE CHECKS NEEDED PAYABLE TO EWMA FL DISTRICT

Contact Claudia Vega for availability 561-722-0632 rvega19854@gmail.com

Preregistrations must be postmarked by March 1, 2025

NO refunds after February 23, 2025 After March 1st Registration is \$5.00 higher

\$15.00 Day Passes will be sold onsite and are good for all events of the day of purchase except Thursday Night dinner

Submit Registration Forms to:

Geno & Kathie Jette 114 Canis Dr E Orange Park, FL 32073

addgeno@yahoo.com

Make check or money order (US Dollar only)
Payable to EWMA Florida District
If you would like registration confirmation, please
ensure you provide an email address

Guided Rides on Friday & Saturday

Register by December 1, 2024 for entry into Early Bird drawing to be awarded to 1 lucky winner at Closing Ceremonies!

Pre-Order Shirts for entry into a drawing for a prize to be awarded to 1 lucky winner at Closing Ceremonies

See website for latest information http://www.ewma-florida.org/rally.html











Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association Anita M. Alkire, Founder/CEO Bruce Beeman, Founder/COO

November 2024

Our Valued Membership,

We'd like to thank you for your membership in Eagle Wings. We are grateful for your support of this amazing association.

It's been a little over 2 years since we started this new association devoted to likeminded motorcycle enthusiasts of all brands and ages. We have and will continue to welcome all on 2, 3, 4, or 18 wheels to be part of this incredible family.

We have made a difficult decision. Due to the high cost associated with running Eagle Wings, we are going to raise our dues by \$5.00 across the board effective January 1, 2025. We have been diligently working to keep costs down, with volunteer leadership, virtual membership cards, sponsorships and more. We are excited with the participation in riding and fun events, region, district and chapter, and support of our International events, and safety programs. All of this happens by us coming together as one association called Eagle Wings Motorcycle Association.

We are letting you know now so that you have the opportunity to renew your membership now and take advantage of the lower price. Even if you recently renewed, you could renew again extending your membership at the 2024 prices up to three years

Family Membership	Number of Years	Individual Membership
\$35	1	\$30
\$60	2	\$50
\$85	3	\$70

You can renew your membership online or by filling out a membership form that you can find below. We hope that many of you will take advantage of this advance notice and save a bit of money and renew now. As always, and with this action and announcement you can see our continued efforts to put our members first.

Best to you always,

Anita M. Alline

Anita M Alkire Founder/CEO Bruce Beeman Founder/COO

Gene Boom

6635 W. Happy Valley Road, Suite A104-443 Glendale, AZ 85310

www.ewma-world.org

(Renewal Information)

For those who would like to renew online, you must first login to our website at www.ewma-world.org.

There are two restrictions.

- 1. If you are within 30 days of expiring (or past due), there will be a Red Button on your profile. Click that to renew.
 - 2. If you are within 31 365 days of your expiration, you will have a box under your profile on the right side, that will allow you to renew.

If you are in excess of 365 days, you will need to call an admin to renew or email us at

eaglewings.web@gmail.com



FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY AND RIDING